Department of Transportation & Public Facilities CONTRACTS OFFICER BULLETIN¹

Issued: March 2021 By, Chief Contracts Officer

No. 21-009

Evaluation Criteria – COVID-19 Related

With regard to a Design Build or Construction Manager/General Contractor or Best Value construction solicitation that uses evaluation criteria for contractor selection, it is the Department's policy not to use evaluation criteria relating to COVID-19 unresolved contract changes, claims, lawsuits, or litigation from previous projects.

¹ CONTRACTS OFFICER BULLETINS - From time to time, it is expedient to issue information, guidance, or directives on certain construction contract matters. Such communications can best be accomplished through the medium of 'bulletins'. These bulletins are "interpretive" in nature and serve to inform and direct. They reflect the department's policy on the issue being addressed. If a conflict between a bulletin and a statute or a formally adopted regulation is found to exist, the law, regulation takes precedence [ref. AS 44.62.640(a)(3)]. Comments or suggestions are appreciated and can be directed to the Chief Contracts Officer.